David S. Wall
[P.O. Box 756 Newberg, Oregon 97132]; [Cell: (408)-287-6838]; [davidswallinyamhillco@gmail.com]

Via Electronic Mail
May 3, 2019

To: Joint sub-Committee on Capital Construction; [and many others].
Re: 1 DO NOT SUPPORT Certain Uses of Article XI-Q Bonds referenced and incorporated into [HB 5005].
[HB 5005]: I DO NOT SUPPORT Article XI-Q Bond indebtedness relating to:
[(k) Department of Transportation, Dundee Bypass Right of Way for $32,435,000]

Yamhill County does not need this expenditure and the State of Oregon does not need this indebtedness for the
Department of Transportation, Dundee Bypass Right of Way.

Yamhill County needs funding for the repair and structural upgrading of the rural roads which support; what is left
of the agricultural economy of this area and to support safe use and passage by people who live here.

Yamhill County (colloquially referred to as "Scam-Hill County") is festooned with special interest appointments on
the Yamhill County Parkway Committee which is the driving force behind the [$32,435,000] bond request.

The Yamhill County Parkway Committee decisions concerning the Bond indebtedness request, is the pursuit of
economic development scenarios that are inconsistent with the desires of residents of Yamhill County. There is
always present the issue of whether a culture of "Brown-nosing, self-enrichment seekers" exists in Yamhill County
Committee appointments. Long-time residents say that there is but, that doesn't make it so- just probable.

A serious professional analysis should be conducted on the aforementioned Bond indebtedness request.
The "Public Highways Projects Districts as defined in [SB 413]"" is another financial disaster.
[HB 5005]: I DO NOT SUPPORT Article XI-Q Bond indebtedness relating to:

[(A) Local Innovation and Fast Track Housing Program for $131,430,000].

[(B) Permanent Supportive Housing for $50,730,000].

[HB 5005]: I DO NOT SUPPORT Article XI-1(2) Bond indebtedness relating to:
[(9) Housing and Community Services Department for $50,000,000].

[HB 5005]: I DO NOT SUPPORT Revenue Bond indebtedness relating to:

[Direct Revenue Bonds: Housing and Community Services Department for $500,000,000].
[Pass-Through Revenue Bonds: Housing and Community Services Department for $600,000,000].
Incurring Bond indebtedness to support the "Homeless Industrial Complex™ is foolhardy and ill advised.

Yamhill County has more "Non-profit and Not-for profit corporations"” sucking on the public's teats than a herd of
sows with their corresponding piglets. Upon review of the testimonies contained here today, from similar
organizations, it is past time to wean these pernicious, predatory and parasitical swine from the Public's dole.

It appears the Oregon Legislature has transformed the Public's treasury into the Public's trough.

Respectfully submitted,
/s/ David S. Wall



